MoGILL UNIVERSITY

MONTREAL.

FACULTY OF ARMS.

OFFICE OF THE DEAN.

April 23, 1923.

Sir Arthur Currie,

Principal, McGill University.

Dear Sir Arthur.

In accordance with our conversation of the other day I have told Professor Williams, Dr. Leacock and Prof. du Roure that they may go ahead with their plans for adding to the teaching staff of their respective departments. In the case of Prof. Williams it is a Reader at a maximum remuneration of \$500 a year. In that of Dr. Leacock it is an Assistant Professor at approximately \$3000 a year. In that of Prof. du Roure it is an Assistant Professor (not more than \$2500 a year) and two Assistants (graduate students) whose remuneration will be \$750 a year.

I am also informed by Dr. Leacock that he and Dr. Hemme on in drawing up their programme of work for next year have taken for granted the services of a graduate fellow such as they have had this year. They are assuming that this appointment is now annual. They have found the assistance which he renders of the very greatest service. I hope you will be able to approve of this. The department is doing excellent work and its enrolment of honour students shows the high place it

*#860 4